
TIME: 
PLACE: 
PRESENT: 

7:30P.M. 

Centerville City Council 
Work Session Meeting 

June 10, 1996 

Centerville Municipal Building, Law Library 
Mayor Sally Beals 
Deputy-Mayor C. Mark Kingseed 
Councilmembers J. V. Stone 

James Singer 
Susan Lienesch 
James Reppert 
Brooks Compton 

Clerk of Council Marilyn McLaughlin 
Assistant Clerk of Council Peggy Whisman 
Assistant to the City Manager Judith Gilleland 
Director of Finance William Bettcher 

Mr. Bettcher outlined the new form for the Tax Budget for 1997 to be submitted to 
the Montgomery County Budget Commission. He pointed out the fact that this is a Tax 
Budget and not an operating budget. In accordance with the Ohio Revised Code this 
budget must be adopted by the Council on or before July 15 and submitted to the Budget 
Commission on or before July 20. This budget has been set for Public Hearing during the 
June 17, 1996 Council Meeting. 

Mayor Beals brought attention to discussions during joint meetings between the 
Council of the City of Centerville and the Board of Trustees of Washington Township 
relative to annexation notifications. Following discussion and a review of minutes of 
joint meetings, Council concurred that no notification is necessary to the Trustees of an 
annexation prior to its filing with the Montgomery County Commissioners. 

Mr. Kingseed suggested that the possibility of a youth curfew in the City of 
Centerville be analyzed by the Public Health and Safety Council Committee. Additional 
information relative to this issue will be forthcoming to City Council. 

Mr. Stone suggested that consideration be given to the draft of an Ordinance to 
regulate the control of cats. 

Miss Gilleland reviewed a memo prepared by Maureen Hodgson relative to the 
rental of a float by the City of Centerville to be placed in the Americana 4th of July 
Festival Parade. The cost of the float rental would be $3,000.00 plus $250.00 to add a 
roof and round out the gazebo to better represent gazebos in the City of Centerville. This 



• 

cost does not include a unit to tow the float nor a driver for the unit. As a result of 
discussion and the fact that the City is so involved providing service in many aspects of 
the Festival, Council concurred not to proceed with the rental of a float for the parade. 

Mrs. McLaughlin announced the term expiration of Charles Graham as a member 
of the Board of Architectural Review. Council concurred to reappoint Mr. Graham as a 
member of the Board of Architectural Review. This will be an agenda item for the June 
17, 1996 Council Meeting. 

Mrs. Lienesch gave a brief update on Washington Township's financial support 
for the Washington Township Recreation Center and the center's long range objectives 
for 1996-1998. 

Mrs. Beals brought attention to a letter received from Moraine Mayor Roger 
Matheny encouraging the Centerville Council to consider the passage of a Resolution in 
opposition to the closing of the Solid Waste Disposal District north and south 
incinerators. Due to the fact that the position of the Montgomery County Commissioners 
relative to this issue is not known at this time, Council concurred to delay addressing this 
issue at the present time . 

~~~ 
Marilyn J. McLaughlin 
Clerk of Council 

Approved: 


